Governor Jennifer Granholm
P.O. Box 30013

Lansing, MI 48909

RE:  Environmental Justice Petition and Request for Review
Dear Governor Granholm;
As members of the communities affected and involved in the effort to protect Eagle Rock and the Yellow Dog Plains from environmental, social, and economic degradation, we petition to you that the proceedings have been faulty and go against all the precepts of environmental and social justice.
Our community is not against economic development. We see economic prosperity and environmental justice to not be mutually exclusive. A project of such short sighted economic increases not only represents an imbalance, but blatantly expects this community to shoulder potential negative impacts such as future remediation costs without receiving any sustainable economic development. The only ones to prosper are the State of Michigan who will receive royalties and the multi-national corporation Rio Tinto - all located far from the affected area. No population should be forced to do this.

Our voice has not been considered in the regulatory and community self-determination process. Given that several community groups furnished a petition several years ago with 10,000 signatures urging the non-issuance of mining permits, it is very clear that these voices were not factored into the decision. Additionally, public meetings to express concern were limited to company-only information dissemination. Fair treatment would have entitled groups with differing view points to furnish information in the same format as the applicant. The most recent hearing for the Woodland Road permit application would be a prime example. Only the company was allowed to present information needed to make a sound decision.
Attached you will find signatures of citizens who consider the actions of the state as environmentally and socially unjust. In addition, attached are statements reflecting the lack of due process for those that will be left to deal with the burden of aging infrastructure, acid mine drainage, and a boom and bust economy.  If you truly want to provide a process that builds trust and is genuine, the permitting agencies need to take a look at their actions and be held accountable. 
We formally ask for an Environmental Justice Review in terms that have been laid out by the state’s acknowledged need to promote environmental justice action in this state and as you so noted in your Executive Directive No. 2007-2003.
Please contact the Yellow Dog Watershed Preserve, Inc at P.O. Box 5, Big Bay, Michigan 49808 for any additional requests for information.  The contact number is 906 360-2414.  We thank you.
cc: U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
      Office of Civil Rights 
      Mail Code 1201A 
      1200 Pennsylvania Ave NW 
      Washington, D.C. 20460
